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Fantastic 2024! 
What a wonderful year we’ve had together at Monbulk Primary School! 
I cannot believe how this year has flow by, and I’m incredibly proud of every-
thing our children have achieved and the wonderful work of our teachers. 
Some highlights for me are the Colour Run, House Athletics Carnival, Beach Safe-
ty Day and learning to surf with the kids, and of course the Fun Fair (awesome 
fun despite the weather!). 
There have been brilliant camps, excursions and sporting competitions, and 
many happy memories for the students. Thank you to our great parent volun-
teers who have assisted on these excursions and events to make them possible. 
I am also very proud of the learning achievements of our students. It’s so re-
warding to see students learn, grow and be able to do things they couldn’t do 
before. It is a privilege to lead this great school in such a supportive community. 
A huge thanks also to our School Council and their work throughout the year, 
and unwavering support for the student and school. 

Thank you to our brilliant teachers for their hard work, dedica-
tion, and the many times they have gone above and beyond for 
our children. 
Finally, below is a section of one of my favourite poems from Har-
ry Baker. 

There is more in you  
than you can possibly imagine. 

The very fact that you exist  
makes everything a bit more magic. 

Wonderful 
Harry Baker 

Key Diary Dates 2024 
3pm Friday Assembly All Welcome 

4th Term 7th October to 20 December 

19 Dec Reports Published 

20 Dec Gr 6 Breakfast at school 

20 Dec Last Day of 2024 
Assembly starts at 12.45pm 

Early Finish 1.30pm  
School crossings will not be attended 

by Hoban Crossing Guards, MPS teach-

ers will be present on the David Hill Rd 

and Main St Crossings not Moores Rd 

Wishing all our families a wonderful, 

safe Christmas and New Year. 

 1st Term 2025 28th Jan to 4th Apr 

28 Jan Curriculum Day—no students– Office Open 

29 Jan Curriculum Day—no students– Office Open 

30 Jan Grade 1-6 First Day at school 

30 Jan to 5 Feb Prep Testing 1hr time slots 

6 Feb Prep First Day at school 

6 Feb to 13 Feb Preps finish early at 1pm each day 

14 Feb Preps first full day and first School Assembly 

Items to action on Compass and special announcements 

**Qkr and Compass Pay will be open over the school holidays for easy 
access to 2025 Curriculum Contributions information 
**2024 Grade 6 parents please note your Child’s Compass profile will 
not be available after 21st Dec. If you would like to download any Se-
mester Reports from previous years, please do so before 21st 
Dec2024. Students will receive a paper copy of their 2024 Semester 2 
report on the last day of school. 
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We acknowledge and pay respect of the Wurundjeri people of the Kulin Nation, their Ngurungaeta-Murrundindi, and their Elders, as the 

Traditional Owners of the land on which our School stands. 

 

Have a wonderful and safe holiday break, and we look forward to welcoming you back in 2025! 
 
Grade 6 Graduation 
Wow did these students ROAR! 
A fantastic night was had by all. We started off with a formal ceremony, graciously hosted by Monbulk 
Christian Fellowship after our Monbulk College venue became unavailable. 
We celebrated our class of 2024 and congratulated our award winners. We then ate a delicious meal, 
and danced the night away. 
 
Thank you to our guest presenters; John Surridge Monbulk RSL, Mark Quinlan, Monbulk College, and 
Sargent Amy Johnson, Monbulk Police. 
 
The night wouldn’t have been a success without with hard work and planning of the Gr 5/6 team, Ms 
McDonough, Ms Lahza and Mr Freeling. 
A huge thanks also to Cathy Piesley for organising the venue, meals, and making the decorations so 
special! 
 
Award recipients 
Monbulk Police Award: Mikayla Clark 
Alex Webb Award: Slade Dean 
Monbulk RSL Award: Halle Kent 
Monbulk College Award: Orlando Nicholls 
Monbulk Primary School Principal’s Award: Cooper Doyle 
Literacy Award: Oscar Padgett 
Numeracy Award: Flynn Warham, Thomas Hodgson 
STEM Award: Grace Heap 
PE Award: Cooper Doyle 
Visual Arts Award: June Ormsby 
Performing Arts Award: Alby Seddon 
Kitchen Garden Award: Isabelle Gompertz 
 
Estelle Alder 
Principal 

 

  

2024 YEARBOOKS 

Purchased copies have been handed out today to the students!! 
There are some spare copies for sale at the office $13ea   

Lost Property Items 
Would love to reunite these items to their owners.  
Being looked after at the school office!! 
Come and collect if it’s yours :) 



 

BEACH SAFETY &SURF DAY 
 

GRADUATION 
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Fundraising News 
Parent Support Group 
Please contact the office if you would like to join a great group of Parents raising funds for our children’s educational needs. Your in-
volvement in fundraising activities is always welcome. 

Last Foody Friday Term 4 is tomorrow 13/12/24 
$1 Icy poles (Zooper Doopers) will be on sale during term 4.  Served at the SAKG window at the start of 
lunchtime by our wonderful parent volunteers. Thank you to Monbulk Woolworths for your generous donation.  
Last foody Friday for 2024 will run on 13th December 2024 

Sushi, Sausage Roll and Party Pie Thursdays 
Last Day is next week 19/12/24 
NB: Order by 9am Tuesday on the QKR app 
 Every Thursday at Monbulk Primary School  
Sausage roll and a tomato sauce for $4.50 
Party Pie and a tomato sauce for $2.00 
Spinach Roll and a tomato sauce for $5.00 
Sushi Vegetarian, Crispy Chicken or Tuna and Avocado Sushi Rolls $5.50 includes 2 Rolls per serve 
and soy sauce.  
Orders can only be placed on the QKR  APP and must be in by 9am Tuesday prior to delivery. 
Orders will be delivered to the students classroom before lunch time.  
**If a student is absent on the day of the lunch order, please contact the office on 9756 6481 to let us know if you would like us to 
hold the order for collection. If we do not hear from you, we will distribute the lunch to other students and/or staff.  
 

 

Spartan School World Uniforms 
Please note there will be no uniform delivery in the last week of Term 4.  This is a busy week for 
both schools and couriers and if the delivery is not made prior to school finishing then there is a 
risk that orders are lost at the courier depot over the holidays. 

• Final Uniform Delivery 2024 – Week 10 2024  -     9th  - 13th December 2024 

• First Uniform Delivery 2025 – Week 1 2025  -    28th– 31st January 2025 

• Orders placed during the break for Delivery to School will be held and sent when school 
reopens on 28th January. 

• Orders for delivery to home will continue to be processed and sent via Australia 
Post.  (Except during our Christmas Closure period from 20th December to 6th January) 

• All stores will close at 5.00 pm on Friday 20th December and reopen at 9.00 am Wednesday 
8th January.  Please check the website for each store’s hours.All stores will be open on Australia 
Day Public Holiday 27th January 2025 
For information and assistance please email OnlineOrders@spartass.com.au 
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$400 School Saving Bonus  
Parent and carer School Saving Bonus code distribution. The Victorian Government is delivering the 
School Saving Bonus – a one-off $400 support for government school students from Prep to Year 12 in 
2025. From Tuesday 26 November 2024, you will receive an email from the Department of Education 
with your unique $400 School Saving Bonus code. The School Saving Bonus will help families cover the 
cost of uniforms, textbooks, excursions, activities and more. If you have multiple children enrolled in 
Victorian government schools for 2025, you will receive one School Saving Bonus code email per 
child. These emails might arrive on different days. Please make sure to check your spam/junk email 
folder. Parents and carers can use the School Saving Bonus code in store at school-nominated suppli-
ers. Parents and carers must access the School Saving Bonus online system, where they need to allo-
cate part or all the $400 bonus to use at school nominated-online suppliers or for school activities.  To 
learn more about the School Saving Bonus, visit www.School Saving Bonus.vic.gov.au. A step-by-step 
user guide will be available on the webpage on 26 November.   If you have not received your School 
Saving Bonus code via email by Friday 29 November, please contact the Department of Education by 
emailing school.saving.bonus@education.vic.gov.au for all your queries 

mailto:OnlineOrders@spartass.com.au
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$1 ea or 3 
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Major Sponsor of MPS Fair 
17th Nov 2024 


